
Saint Gabriel Catholic Community 
At St. Paul Church in Franklin 

At St. Mary of  the Assumption Church in Tilton 

How to reach us 

Phone: Parish Office: (603) 934-5013 
Rel. Education:  286-4554 
Fax Line:   934-3469 
Mail:    P.O. Box 490, Franklin, NH 03235 
Street Address:  16 Chestnut St. Tilton 
    110 School Street Franklin 
E-mail:   office@stgabrielnh.org 

Pastor:    Rev. Raymond E. Gagnon 
Deacon:    Rev. Mr. Thomas Matzke 
Office Mgr:    Claire Connifey  
Bulletin Editor:   Meri-lynn Banton 
Rel Ed. Coord.:   Mary Ellen Shaw 
Youth Minister   Karen Ober 
Music Ministry:   Debbi Gibson 
Food Pantry:    John Bruno 
Cemeteries/Maintenance:  Gary Plourde  & Mike Parmelee 

Office Hours 
Monday thru Thursday from 9AM - 4PM 

Food Pantry 
Monday & Friday from 9AM – Noon (Tilton) 

Join us in prayer 
Weekend Mass 

Saturday at 4:00PM (Franklin) & 6:00PM (Tilton) 
Sunday at 8:30AM (Tilton ) & 10:30AM (Franklin) 

Weekday Mass 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday at 8:00AM in Franklin 

Reconciliation 
Saturday at 3:15PM (Franklin) & 5:15PM (Tilton) 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Every Tuesday from 1:15 to 3:15PM (Tilton) 

Second Sunday of the Month from 3:00–4:00PM (Franklin) 
Ministry to the Sick & Homebound 

Please call the office to request the Sacrament of Anointing or homebound visits. 
Baptism–Marriage 

Call the Parish Office to schedule instruction and the ceremony  

St. Mary  St. Paul 

We’re here for you 



Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time   August  11 &  12,  2018 

PARISH FINANCES 

Readings for next Weekend 

Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

August 19 2018 

First :  Proverbs 9: 1-6 

Second : Ephesians  5:15-20 

Gospel : John 6:51– 58 

HAPPENING THIS WEEK 

Sun      Aug 12 Mission Appeal Sunday (all Masses) 

Tues    Aug 14 1:00 PM Homebound Visits 

Tues    Aug 14 1:15 PM Adoration (T) 

Wed.    Aug 15 Feast of the Assumption 

Thurs    Aug 16 4:00 PM Angel Fair Meeting (F) 

Fri        Aug 17 10:00 AM Mass @ NHVH 

Offering  Aug 05 

Loose Money 1,078.00 

In Envelopes 3,844.00 

Building Fund & Fuel 647.00 

Masses 485.00 

Candles& Memorials 29.00 

Donations 20.00 

TOTAL FOR PARISH 6,103.00 

The Franklin VNA is offering a free 
six-week educational program for 

Caregivers.  Classes will be held on Tuesdays Septem-
ber 4th to October 9th from 2to 3 pm. At the Trip Cen-
ter 12 Rowell Drive, Franklin.  Caring for someone 
with a chronic illness cab be stressful, physically and 
emotionally and financially.  Learn to balance your life 
and identify helpful resources.  Please register by Au-
gust 29th by contacting Jane or Amy at 228-6625. 

On September 18th, we will begin our 
Convert Instruction Classes (RCIA).  If 
you know a non-Catholic who wants to 
learn more about our faith or a Catholic 

who would like to prepare for First Eucharist and 
Confirmation, please encourage them to find out 
more.  They can call the rectory or talk to Deacon 
Tom or any team member.   The classes run through 
the winter and conclude at the Easter Vigil, April 20, 
2019. 

Mission Appeal This Weekend! 
SSVM Missions (Servants of the Lord), a mission-
ary institute of religious sisters will speak at our 
parish next weekend.  The sisters began in 1988 
and have grown to over 1200 sisters missioning in 
almost 40 countries throughout the world.  This 
mission appeal gives them the opportunity to in-
form us about their missionary work in Papua New 
Guinea, that is in great need of support.  The sis-
ters work with children and poor families in hu-
man development, specifically providing medical 
care and educating in hygiene.  They currently 
have a home for girls, providing for all their needs.  
Papua is not economically stable and the sisters do 
not receive help from local people  who are people 
who often lack the basic necessities.  Please be as 
generous as you can! 

This Wednesday (August 15th) is 
the Feast of the Assumption of 
Mary.  This is a Holy Day. Mass 
will be at 8 AM in Franklin and 7 
PM in Tilton.  Please make plans to 
attend one of the Masses in honor of 
our Blessed Mother. 

FREE LUNCH: The Franklin Parks and 
Recreation Department in collaboration with 
the Twin Rivers Clergy Fellowship and 
Franklin High School  continues through 
August.  This program reaches out to those 

who depend on the school lunch programs and children 
in need of meal.  contact Krystal at 603-934-2118. 

GROWTH IN FAITH OPPORTUNITIES 
Many ideas came out of our Faith Development meeting 
on June 25th, but they won’t get off the drawing board 
without your help.  If you think they are worth your ef-
fort, please let us know:  (come to the meeting?) 
A) Monthly Movie Matinee (Sunday afternoons). 
B) Bible Study Group 
C) Adult Faith Discussion Group   
D) Children’s Lectionary Program 
E) Children’s Monthly Birthday Celebration 
F) Religious Reference Library 
G) Comprehensive Youth Ministry 
H) Family Faith Formation Program 

Our next meeting: Tuesday, August 21 at 7 PM 



MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

Sat.          Aug 11 
             4:00 PM (F) 
             6:00 PM (T) 

Anticipated Mass 
Roger & Marie Houle by M/M Richard Houle 
Richard Colby by his daughters 

Sun.        Aug 12 
            8:30 AM (T) 
          10:30 AM (F) 

Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Ruth & Frank Ellis by Bette & Arthur Paquet 
M/M Henry Havey by Tom & Leisha 

Mon.       Aug 13 
            8:00 AM (F) 

Ordinary Weekday (19th Week) 
Deceased Members of Joseph Lefebvre 

Tues.      Aug 14 
             8:00 AM (F) 

St. Maximillian Kolbe, Priest & Martyr 
The Baker Family by the Trust 

Wed.       Aug 15 
                8:00 AM (F) 
             7:00 PM (T) 

The Assumption of the Blessed Virgin 
Dick Nilsen by friends @ the Clothes Closet 
Members of St. Louis Family by a parishioner 

Thurs.      Aug 16 Ordinary Weekday 
No Mass 

Fri              Aug 17 
                8:00 AM (F) 

Ordinary Weekday  
Jokey Sokul by Mary Cohen & Joe Garneau 

Sat.          Aug 18 
             4:00 PM (F) 
             6:00 PM (T) 

Anticipated Mass 
The Menard Family by the Family 
Maude El Harouney by a parishioner 

Sun.        Aug 19 
            8:30 AM (T) 
          10:30 AM (F) 

Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Barbra Stauble by Elaine & Meri-lynn 
Dick Nilsen by Jane & Meri-lynn 

Sanctuary Lamp 

From this Sunday thru next Saturday, the 
sanctuary lamp in church will burn for these 
intentions:   
St. Paul’s:  Christian Couture by his mom & dad 
St. Mary’s:  Irene, Pat & Ronnie by the family 

ST. GABRIELõS PRAYER LINE 
If you’d like to call in your prayer requests, this 
month’s contact is Madalene Dunlop, 286-
8479.  You can also write in your request in the 
book at either church.  

Prayers Requested 
John Nevin 

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intentions for August:  For 
The treasure of Families.  That any far-reaching de-
cisions of economists and politicians protect the fami-
ly as one of the treasure of humanity. 

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK  

MISSION IMPOSSIBLE!  I am sure that when Jesus 
told the apostles to proclaim the gospel to the whole 
world, they thought it was an impossible task.  After 
all, the known world at that time stretched from North-
ern Germany to England, Spain, mid-Africa, Ethiopia, 
the Middle East, India and the land of the Mongols.  
How could the 12 of them cover such an expanse?  
And yet, within two centuries, they and their succes-
sors had done just that!  As more of the planet was 
explored, more and more missionaries went out. Even 
though many of these ‘mission lands’ had strong local 
beliefs, the Christian faith has been firmly established 
in India, China, Japan, Central America, and Polyne-
sia. In fact, there isn’t an inhabited area on the planet 
that has not been visited by a gospel witness.  Believe 
it or not, a couple of American bishops have asked 
the Vatican to decide in which diocese the Internation-

al Space Station and our future colonies on the moon/ 
Mars would belong.  Two thousand years of ever-
expanding  missionary efforts would never have been 
possible without the prayers and material support of 
established faith communities.  These communities 
sent their members to preach, teach, provide medical 
help, as well as cultural and technical support.  But 
they also sent food, clothing, building materials, 
teaching supplies and money.  This weekend, we wel-
come two Religious Sisters of the Blessed Virgin 
Mary.  This Order, founded in Argentina, is proclaim-
ing the gospel in Papua, New Guinea.  Like so many 
before them, these sisters have left the comfort of 
home to bring Christ’s message to people on the oth-
er side of the planet!  And yet, despite their best ef-
forts, without our help, their mission would be 
“impossible”. 

Liturgical Ministers  - Twentieth Sunday of Ordinary Time  August  18  &  19,  2018 

 4:00 PM  6:00 PM  8:30 AM   10:30 AM  

Servers Mark Williams 
Joe Landry 

Mark Lemire Chet Kulus Mary, Kolbe & Sarah  
Bunker 

Lectors Jack Manning 
Leo St. Pierre 

John Bruno Anne Howe April Bunker 
Kelly Chandonnait 

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

Janet Desrochers 
Bob Desrochers 
Judy Manning 
Claire Wallace 

H 
H 
C 
C 

Deacon Tom 
Carole Lemire 

C 
C 

Barbara Proulx 
Tom Fowler 
Kathy OôBrien 
 

H 
C 
C 
 

Deacon Tom 
Steve Bunker 
Bette Meyerhoefer 
Daryl Healy 

H 
H 
C 
C 

Greeters Shirley Peverly - Pete  
Sorette - George Dzujna 

  Peg Halm 
Kelly Chandonnait 



Council #11868 Meets 4th Wednesday @ 7:00 PM 
in Tilton. 
Council #12147 Meets 3rd Monday @ 6:45 PM in 

Franklin 
Assembly #638 Meets last Monday @ 7:30PM. 

School will be starting up soon and CCD Classes 
will follow.  Registration is planned for Sunday, 
September 9 and classes will begin September 16.  

At the end of August, letters will be sent out to families pre-
viously registered in our program.  If you are new to the 
program, watch the bulletin for more information or call the 
office at 934-5013.  Don’t forget that the CCD classes have 
been moved to the Boutin Center in Tilton.  By the way, 
remember that a lot has changed:  First Eucharist and Con-
firmation will be celebrated in Grade Three, and , this year, 
Confirmation will also be conferred in Grades Eight, Nine 
and Ten.  Make sure your students attend regularly. 
____________________________________________ 
The CCD Program is in need of a teacher and aide for 2nd 
and 4th grades.  Please call the office if you are interested in 
helping out (934-5013).  There is no better way to share 
your faith! 

She is back! It is that (Angel) time of year 
again!   There will be an organizational meet-
ing to plan for the 2018 Angel Fair this 

Thursday, August 16 at 4 pm in the conference room of 
St. Gabriel Office.  We will determine what we will 
offer, who will chair each concession, while identifying 
various tasks and who will be responsible.  Many of the 
same people volunteer year after year and for that we 
are grateful.  However, we hope to see new faces and 
welcome participation from the entire parish.  Mark 
your calendars.  This is the biggest fundraiser of the 
year and we need everyone’s help to pull it together.  
So come be part of the parish, meet some of your 
neighbors.  If you have any questions or comments 
contact Sandra Burney at 934-3564 or sbur-
ney@metrocast.net. 

Anniversary Celebration 
Bishop Peter A. Libasci invites all couples cele-
brating an anniversary of 5, 25, or 50

 
years, to 

attend the Fall Wedding Anniversary Mass. 
Couples are encouraged to invite select family members to 
share in the joyous occasion.  This celebration will be held 
on Sunday, October 21, 2018 at 2:00 p.m., at St. Joseph 
Cathedral, Manchester. To register, please contact your 
parish office by September 18, 2018. The parish office will 
gather and submit all necessary information. Once registra-
tion has been completed by the parish office, all registrants 
will receive an invitation to this special celebration. Couples 
celebrating other significant anniversaries will be asked to 
register next year for a spring celebration.  To all married 
couples celebrating 5, 25, or 50

 
years, congratulations, and 

we look forward to seeing you at this fall’s Wedding Anni-
versary Mass! 



CATHOLIC SERVICES & PROGRAMS 
 

Knights of Columbus 
St. Mary of the Assumption   

          Council #11868 
Grand Knight: Aaron Boudreau  603-998-2806 
Bishop Leo O’Neil  
 Council #12147 (Franklin)  
Grand Knight: Mark Lemire   603-738-3101 
Fr. A.J. Timon Assembly #638 (4th Degree) 
Faithful Navigator: Francis (Frank) Ruffing  603-491-
2613 
At www.franklinknights.org 
 

Catholic Schools 
Holy Trinity School (Pre-K to 8) 
50 Church Street  Laconia, NH 
03246 
Web:www.HolyTrinityNH.com 
Phone: 524-3156 
 
St. John Regional School  
(Pre-K to 8) 
61 S. State Street   
Concord, NH 03301 
Web: www.stjohnregional.org  —  Phone: 225-3222 
 
Bishop Brady High School (9 to 12) 
25 Columbus Ave  Concord, NH  03301 
Web: www.bishopbrady.edu — 
Phone: 224-7418 
 

Catholic Charities 
Laconia District Office 
528-3035 
17 Gilford Ave., Laconia, 03246 

Counseling - Elderly Services - Adoption/Maternity 
Parish Nurse - Children’s Home - Food Bank 

St. Francis Rehabilitation  
       & Nursing Center 
406 Court St., Laconia, NH 03246    
 Phone:  524-0466 
 

Parish Outreach 
Franklin Regional Hospital 
Leo St. Pierre  
At Merrimack County Nursing 
Home 
Meri-lynn Banton 
NH Veterans Home 
Rev. Ray Gagnon - Steve Archambault 
Mt. Ridge Nursing Home - Deacon Tom 
Nancy Carr - Mildred Sullivan - Chrissy Avila 
Golden Crest Senior Resort - Deacon Tom 
Nancy Carr - Mildred Sullivan  
At Peabody Home 
Angela Mundy—Christine Dzujna 


